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Greetings Area 46

I hope this report finds you well and in good 

spirits. As I start to complete my report back 

from th e Conference, I can look back and

reflect on highlights. The most exciting one 

is the Election of our very own Teresa Jacks, 

a Area 46 Past Delegate as the new South 

West Region Trustee.  If you happen to run 

into her make sure to Congratulate her!

Other Highlights included my favorite 

Remote Community Meeting. We had 

Regional Lunches, Delegates only meetings, 

Conference Committees Meetings. Advisory 

Actions and Floor Actions. All of these 

reports plus more will be coming to a District 

near you !! Shout out to all DCM. Please get 

with your District and select dates

that will be possible for I to come and give a 

Conference Delegates Report.

Some dates have been selected but there are 

still so many to choose from. Make sure to 

check your District email I sent out to all 

DCM for available dates.

Districts for your Delegates Conference 

report like last year you can make a service 

day out of it and invite Speakers or have 

Kerri come out to do a Workshop.

You can have a potluck! I have always heard 

that if you feed them they will come!

And on another note I want to remind 

everyone about some events coming

in the near future. The first is the Area 46 

Convention to be held in Carlsbad NM 

hosted by District 10

Next we have the Service Forum Hosted by 

District 17 and will take place July 29. On 

September 29 thru October 1st we have the 

Southwest Regional Forum to be held at El 

Paso TX hosted by Area 66 all information 

can be found on our Website in the service 

side.

At the Area August Assembly to be held in 

Albuquerque hosted by District 12 we will 

welcome our new Southwest Region Trustee. 

She will be an Area 46 guest all weekend and 

if needed pull names out of the hat during the 

Election. I will finish with this at the August

Assembly where we will Elect our new  Area 

Officers for the coming Panel 74 rotation  If 

you are thinking of Standing for one or more 

of these Area Officers service positions, find 

out as much as possible what this Service 

Commitment will require.

Service Commitments not to be taken lightly.

Until next time stay safe

Yours in Service

Eloy M

Panel 72 Delegate

Saludos Area 46

Espero que este reporte les encuentre en 

buena salud y espíritu.  Al comenzar a 

terminar mi reporte completo de la 

Conferencia, miro así atrás y reflejo en 

algunos puntos destacan té.  Lo más excitante 

fue a elección de nuestra propia Teresa Jacks, 

Area 46 Delegada pasada como la nueva 

Custodia de la Región de Sur Oeste.  ¡Si la 

vez por allí asegúrate de felicitarla!

Otras cosas destacan té incluyen mi reunión 

de Comité preferida de Comunidades 

Remotas.  Tuvimos almuerzos Regionales, 

reunión de solo delegados, reuniones de 

Comités de Conferencia, Sugerencias de 

Acción y Acciones de piso. ¡¡Todos los 

reportes y mucho más llegara a un Distrito

cercano a ti!!  Llamada a todos los MCDs.  

Por favor reúnanse con sus Distritos y 

seleccionen un día para poder dar el reporte 

de Delegado de la Conferencia.  Algunas 

fechas ya fueron escogidas, pero todavía hay 

muchas de cual seleccionar.  Asegúrense que 

vean su correo electrónico que mande a todos 

los MCDs con las fechas disponibles.  

Distritos para los reportes de Delegado de la 

Conferencia como en el pasado pueden hacer 

un día de Servicio pueden invitar a oradores o 

pueden invitar a Kerri para que llegue y haga 

un Taller.  ¡¡Pueden tener una Rica Comida!! 

¡¡Yo siempre he oído que si los alimentas 

llegaran!!

En otra nota les quiero recordar a todos de 

algunos eventos de que se acercan en un 

futuro muy pronto.  La primera es la 

Convención de el Area 46 que será en 

Carlsbad y será anfitriona da por el Distrito 

10, después tenemos el Foro de Servicio 

anfitriona da por el Distrito 17 y será el 29 de 

julio.

En septiembre 29 a octubre 1 tendremos el 

Foro de Servicio de la Región de Sur Oeste 

que será en El Paso TX anfitriona da por Area

66, toda la información puede ser encontrada 

en la pagina web del Area en la parte de 

Servicio. 

En la Asamblea de agosto será en 

Albuquerque anfitriona da por el Distrito 12 y 

le vamos a dar la bienvenida a nuestra nueva 

Custodia de la Región del Sur Oeste. Ella será 

una invitada del Area 46 y estará todo el fin 

de semana, ella sacara el nombre de del 

sombrero si es necesario durante las 

elecciones.  Terminare con esto en la 

asamblea de agosto donde tendremos que 

elegir a nuestros nuevos Oficiales para la 

rotación del panal 74.  Si estás pensando en 

pararte para una posición como Oficial de 

Area, descubre lo mas que puedas que es lo 

que esta posición requiere.  Estos son 

compromisos que no se pueden tomar leve 

mente. Hasta la próxima manténganse a 

salvo.

Para ustedes en Servicio.

Eloy M.

Delegado Panal 72

AREA 46 SERVICE FORUM (Hybrid)

The Area 46 New Mexico A.A. Service 

Forum will be held on Saturday, July 29. It is 

hosted by District 17 and will be the first-ever 

hybrid Area 46 Service Forum. We invite you 

to join us. District 17 has an amazing event 

planned for us. Bring your sponsees and 

home group members!

For more details or to register please visit: 

https://nm-aa.org/event/2023-area-46-service-

forum/ 

CONFERENCE REPORT BACKS & 

WORKSHOPS

Eloy, our Area 46 Delegate, and I will be 

traveling throughout the area this summer and 

fall.  Eloy will give his delegate conference 

report and I will be conducting workshops 

requested by specific districts. The workshop 

topics I will be doing most are 1) Life of a 

General Service Conference Agenda Item, 2) 

How to Rotate Well and, 3) The Top 5 

reasons Why the Traditions Matter. 

O F F I C E R S
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FOSTERING UNITY

As we begin report backs and workshops, I 

want to encouraging districts to support one 

another – especially your neighboring 

districts.  Whenever possible, please attend 

events in neighboring districts. DCM’s be 

sure to invite your neighbor DCMs and 

encourage your district members to visit 

other district events whenever possible. 

This will go a long way in helping break 

down those information silos and foster 

unity among our fellow members.

A great example of this happened last 

month.  Myron, the District 3 DCM, 

brought several District 3 members to a 

Traditions workshop in neighboring District 

9.  District 9 hosted us well. It was an 

amazing time of service. 

SERVICE MANUAL STUDY

We meet every other Monday at 7 PM.  

Our meetings in June will be June 12 and 

June 26.  All A.A. members are welcome! 

Meeting ID: 821 9611 5556

Passcode: Service

AREA 46 STATE CONVENTION

A huge thank you to District 10 for hosting 

our state convention down in Carlsbad. It 

was an amazing weekend filled with 

recovery, friends, and fun! The location 

was great too!

Leadership Note from Bill W:

" As a matter of fact, all of A.A.’s Twelve 

Traditions were at first questions of 

estimate and vision for the future... At this 

point, what had been just an idea or 

general policy crystallized firmly into an 

A.A. tradition. We saw that we must 

sacrifice the quick, nearby advantage for 

long-term safety."

--A.A. Service manual and Twelve 

Concepts for World Service, pp C31. 

Excerpt from Bill W.’s essay on 

leadership, “Leadership in A.A.: An Ever 

Vital Need.”

In True Gratitude and Service,

Kerri K

Area 46 Alternate Delegate, Panel 72

altdelegate@nm-aa.org

Alt. Delegate
O F F I C E R S  
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Treasurer
O F F I C E R S  

Hello, Area 46 Members!

It’s almost time for our State Convention in 

Carlsbad, June 2-4, 2023.  Please be sure to 

register!

The financials for this report are for the 

period ending April 30, 2023.  As always, 

thank you members and groups for your 

continued support to Area 46.  Your 

contributions are used to carry the message 

throughout New Mexico in Area 46.  As 

your personal and/or group’s conscience is 

guided, please send your contributions to:

NM Area 46 AA

P.O. Box 152

Roswell, NM 88202-0152

When making contributions from a group, 

along with the group’s registration number, 

please also include on the check or money 

order the name of your group, city and 

district.  Many groups have the same name, 

so it is helpful to have complete identifying 

information to be sure your contribution is 

properly credited to your group.  You may 

also make contributions through the NM 

Area 46 website at nm-aa.org via 

“Contributions” which will take you to the 

PayPal module.

If you have questions or want to get more 

information about the El Farolito, please 

contact our new editor, Candy R. at 

elfarolito@nm-aa.org.  To be sure that your 

contributions reach the El Farolito in a 

timely manner, please send your 

contributions directly to: 

El Farolito

P.O. Box 8146

Roswell, NM 88202-8146

If you have any questions for me, you can 

reach me at treasurer@nm-aa.org, or feel 

free to contact me by phone at 575-317-

4998.  Thanks for all you do for AA and 

Area 46!

In gratitude and service,

Jennifer Wolfe

Area 46 Treasurer

Hello June! Can't believe you're here 

already! Things are steady but quiet and I 

don't have a whole lot to report this month. I 

had a brief conversation with the general 

manager of the Albuquerque Central Office 

a few weeks ago. They have rented the 

space next door and have plans to knock 

down the wall in between and greatly 

increase their square footage. The GM 

reiterated to me that there certainly could be 

space for our Area Archives and wanted to 

know if I knew what our plans are. I told 

him that it's great to have that option but as 

far as plans go, we have to leave it up to the 

assembly to decide as there are still other 

options on the table.

Chairperson Ally and I have still been 

fielding the general inquiries from our 

website and that continues to be gratifying 

work. No matter how simple (or complex) 

the question, I feel great to be of use.

At the March Assembly, I had a 

conversation with Registrar Gary about 

bringing our Group Information Change 

form into the 21st century. I suggested that 

we could offer real time group updates 

through the  Area website. Currently, Gary 

is getting updates with handwritten forms 

which he often has to decipher and then 

manually enter into his database. An 

electronic version could really streamline 

the process and greatly improve the 

accuracy of our information. Gary thought it 

was a great idea and I continued the 

conversation with El Farolito editor Candy. 

Because Candy uses the group contact 

information from Gary, she also is very 

interested in having an up to date database. 

The two of them are now working together 

and I have offered to help any way I can.

And oh, yeah, Happy Founders Day June 

10! Alcoholics Anonymous is 88 years old 

this year!

In Service

Christoph, A46 Alt. Chair
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Since our last meeting at the Assembly 

in Carlsbad we have been continuing in 

our work to find a place to store, display 

and preserve Area 46 Archives. We will 

be meeting soon; a date will be 

announced for the committee to discuss 

the spaces that are available. More will 

be revealed! We are grateful that we 

were able to present the importance of 

Archives and the spaces that have been 

looked at so far to the Assembly in 

March.

Our Area Archivist Michelle has been 

working on gathering information and 

filling in the blanks for standard 

information from previous Area 

Assemblies and State Conventions that 

has not been sent in or collected.

I am looking forward to the gathering at 

the Area Convention in June. Thank 

you for allowing me to be of service!

"Looking After Our History One 

Yesterday at A Time"

In Gratitude & Service,

Berna C.

Area 46 Archives Chair

Greetings Area 46! Bridge the Gap 

committee had a good meeting at the 

assembly, and although I missed one of 

our zoom meetings due to illness the 

District BTG committee chairs met and 

discussed their progress just fine. I was 

back and at the last zoom meeting we 

had in May, and we all again discussed 

how we are doing reaching out to folks 

who ask us to do so and connecting 

them with AA member volunteers in the 

districts those folks are going back to. 

It's going pretty well - still a little quiet 

out there, perhaps not all meetings 

going into treatment or corrections 

facilities are aware of Bridge the Gap 

and what it does? We hope to talk more 

about that at our next assembly! If 

anyone reading this is taking meetings 

into a treatment facility and/or a 

correctional facility and is willing to 

pass along info to the clients/inmates 

about Bridge the Gap, we can help set 

that up! 

It works with the facility's permission of 

course, but I would be happy to help - or your 

own friendly District Bridge the Gap 

committee chair would also be happy to help! 

There - I just volunteered them. Thank you 

for your service!  - Jon N

Area 46 Bridge the Gap Committee Chair

(505) 980-4882

btg@nm-aa.org

Hi! I hope you all had a great time at the 

Convention!

Area 46 Corrections is grateful to be involved 

this Summer at:

2023 Area 46 Service Forum, July 29, 2023, 

9 a.m. – 5 p.m.

Learn about service in Corrections!

SWACYPAA, Aug. 17 – 20, 2023 in 

Albuquerque

Short workshop

Panel

The 2023 6th Annual National Corrections 

Conference will be Oklahoma City, OK 

November 10 -12, 2023. You can find more 

information, including the 2022 Archives 

here: 

https://nationalcorrectionsconference.org/

Thank Westside Noon and Happy Valley, 

both in Abq. for continued support and 

contributions!!

For more information on any of the above 

please contact me at 505-318-5885 or email 

me at corrections@nm-aa.org. Thank you for 

allowing me to be of service and stay cool.

Renee L.

A46 Corrections Chair

Hello CPC'ers!

On April 29, 2023 Community Outreach 

staffed an information table at the Bernalillo 

High School, which turned out to be a huge 

event involving far more than just healthcare!  

Jaclyn S lead this effort and had great 

volunteer participation to work the AA 

information table.  Shout out to: Jill G., 

Maureen J., and Michael D.!   They answered 

questions from attendees and suggest 

appropriate A.A. literature.  We all learned a 

lot about how to approach people who may 

be uncomfortable talking about alcoholism! 

And, as an added benefit, we got to know 

each other!

District 13 is hosting a table at ABQ PrideFest

this year, which will take place at Balloon

Fiesta Park on Jun 9 and 10. Maureen J. is

looking for help to staff the table, as there are

many hours to cover. Central Office will be

helping to provide volunteers and AA

literature. If you want to volunteer or have

questions, please contact Maureen D. in

District 13 or send me an email at cpc@nm-

aa.org.

District 16 is actively providing CPC

presentations to healthcare organizations like,

Silver Health Care, and doing a fantastic job of

working to help mental health professionals

understand how to help alcoholics by talking

to them about AA and the solution!

District 14 is also active in their community

and continues to engage mental health care

professionals with information about the AA

fellowship, including what AA does and does

not do.

There's a lot of great service work going on in

Area 46 CPC!

Please note that the upcoming Monthly

Committee Meetings in 2023 will be held

ad-hoc. This means that we will only meet if

there is a need to meet. In other words, we

will meet if there is a request for a CPC

presentation, a group or district would like to

learn more about what CPC is, its purpose, and

how to go about talking with the various

professionals about alcoholism in the

community or anything else you'd like to know

about CPC. Please reach out to me at

cpc@nm-aa.org if you would like to meet on a

specific topic or if you just have questions.

CPC Purpose: To inform professionals and

future professionals about A.A. — what we

are, where we are, what we can do, and what

we cannot do. They attempt to establish better

communication between A.A.s and

professionals, and to find simple, effective

ways of cooperating without affiliating.

Yours in Service,

Lori O.

Area 46 CPC Chair

cpc@nm-aa.org

Archives

COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Bridging the Gap

CPC

Corrections
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Wow, June already?

Not to much to report from the finance 

committee currently. Attendance during the 

April committee was kind of lonely (committee 

of one).

Eloy has returned from the conference and 

brought some news that will effect our budget 

going forward.

a Motion from the Finance Committee came to 

the Floor to raise the Suggested contribution 

from  $1,800 to $2,200 and passed so $2,200 is 

the new Suggested Contribution.

I will make the adjustments to the 2024 budget 

and make sure to show the changes for the next 

rotation and the budgets going forward.

Another item of interest to the area will be the 

Archives. Currently we are paying $900/year 

for the archives to be stored at the 

Albuquerque central office. Our lease is ending 

at the end of 2023 however there is the offer to 

allow the archives to expand into a larger space 

as the central office expands. This option 

would cost an additional $900/year bringing 

our annual rent up to $1,800. So far as the area 

Archives chair researches options this is by far 

the cheapest option with the next cheapest 

coming in around $3,000 per year.

Another note of interest is that with our Alt-

Delegate's help I have reached out to other 

Finance chairs and Treasurers throughout our 

region and created a ad-hoc group so that we 

can learn from each other and to provide 

support for current and upcoming rotations 

ultimately benefiting from each others 

experience, strength and hopes for each area 

within the region.

Finally I promised to remind my fellow 

committee chairs of the 12 step service budget 

that has been set up for use. please reach out to 

me, the chair and the area treasurer if you 

would like to request some of these funds for 

your service work.

Yours in service

(Thank you for the opportunity to serve!!)

Mike K.

Hello Area 46,

Hope to see you at the Carlsbad 

Convention, June 2-4. Most of the books 

will be on Sale so please come by The 

Grapevine/La Vina table! If you would 

like to help another alcoholic give a gift 

subscription to an alcoholic who needs it. 

The Grapevine and La Vina are great 

Twelve Step Tools! The Assembly in 

August will be at Sandia Prep in 

Albuquerque and once again, check out 

all the Sales displayed on the GV/LV 

tables.

In love and service,

Molly C.Area 46 Chair

Greetings Area 46!

We don't have much to report this month. 

Mostly we are just waiting now for the 

report back from the General Service 

Conference.

I've gotten a few phone calls from 

members recently who were looking for 

items such as literature racks and I've 

been able to guide them to the aa.org 

website. I guess as things are starting to 

open and we begin to get more organized 

and active in service we are again finding 

places where information about our 

program and how people can find us are 

desperately needed. I'm happy to help 

people find what they need since our 

Area Literature Committee doesn't keep 

an inventory of all the things that are 

available from AA, and it is my belief 

that this committee could better serve our 

Districts, Groups and Members in more 

of a coordination capacity, including 

coordinated purchases to help our 

Districts who don't have the benefit of a 

Central Office to be able to take 

advantage of the large purchase discounts 

available from GSO. These large 

purchases are also preferred by GSO 

whenever possible.

Next month I will share the 

recommendations of this committee for 

our District and Area Literature Chairs. 

These include streamlining the inventory 

and responsibilities of the Area Chair so 

that this position is a little more 

manageable and won't require a truck:)

Please come and check out our Literature 

Committee meetings every third Wednesday 

of the month at 7 pm. The Zoom info can be 

found on our Area 46 Event's calendar at 

nm-aa.org. You can also send me an email at 

literature@nm-aa.org.

Thank you for letting me be of service! 

Phillip F.

Hello Area 46!

It was wonderful seeing everyone at the New 

Mexico State Convention in Carlsbad. 

Special thanks to District 10 and all who 

volunteered to host this event! 

We are pleased to announce a free giveaway 

for the old Area 46 PA system! To enter, 

please fill out this form on the Area 46 

website: https://nm-aa.org/service/area-46-

pa-system-giveaway/

If your district or group is unable to fill out 

this form, please contact me via phone or 

email and I will assist you.

Rules:

Any interested Area 46 group or district 

may enter the drawing (no individuals)

• 1 entry per individual group

• 1 entry per collective district

• Groups must be currently listed on the   

Area 46 Meeting List

Things to consider:

• This equipment functions best as a 

freestanding amplification system. It did 

not work well wired to a mixer in our 

current hybrid set-up.

• The PA system takes up space and may 

require technical knowledge to use. 

Please consider your group or district's 

ability to transport, store, and set up this 

equipment prior to entering.

Winner will be drawn live at the August 

Assembly. Best of luck to all Area 46 

groups and districts!
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The Technology Committee will bring the 

following motion to the August Assembly for a 

vote:

Motion to divide the Technology Committee 

into two, separately funded standing Area 

committees. The AIP Section I.F.6.l (page 

19) would be amended as described in the 

background information and the names of 

the two committees would be 1) Technology 

Committee, and 2) Hybrid Event Production 

Committee. 

We thank all Area 46 GSRs, DCMs, and 

Trusted Servants in advance for your time and 

consideration. If you would like the full 

background information and rationale for this 

motion, please email me and I will provide you 

a copy. 

Our nm-aa.org website continues to be a rich 

resource for all of us in A.A. service. Take 

some time to explore both the public and 

service sites to see all nm-aa.org has to offer. If 

you notice any broken links or old information 

that needs updating, please send me an email 

along with the specific link or content that 

needs updating so I can get it corrected 

quickly. 

An important note to share with your groups, 

Districts, and committee members is that you 

must be logged in to access the service site. 

Please share these credentials with your 

treasurers and any interested members:

Service Site: www.nm-aa.org/service

• Username: Area46

• Password: unity

Send meeting updates and changes to 

meetings@nm-aa.org.

Send events to events@nm-aa.org or submit 

here: https://nm-aa.org/submit-an-event/.

The Technology Committee meets on the third 

Mondays @ 8:00 PM on Zoom. 

• Meeting ID: 851 5137 9268

• Passcode: Technology

Email technology@nm-aa.org if you would 

like to join us.

In Love & Service,

Laura S.

Area 46 Technology Chair

Santa Fe AA Freethinkers is a new open 

meeting at the Friendship Club. We meet 

Wednesdays at 6PM. We are a secular 

(non-religious) group made up of mostly 

agnostics, atheists, and freethinkers. 

Everyone is welcome to attend our 

meeting. If you or anyone you know has 

a problem with the god bit, our meeting 

can help with that.  We read from secular 

AA literature and do not pray. AA is for 

everyone, and you do not need a god of 

your understanding to get & stay sober. 

Feel free to contact us 

sffreethinkers.aa@gmail.com

Jennifer B.

I overlooked Stephanie C's 18 month

celebration on 5/22.

We're staying sober in Las Cruces and 

looking forward to the summer.

Greetings from us to y'all!!

We are having our Annual Spring 

Fling, 5-20 in the park, which will be 

over by the time this letter goes out. Also 

planned is a 4th of July gathering at the 

Dry Harbor Club on the 1st. 

New Board members at the Dry Harbor 

are Stephen H & Barry P

Congratulation!

APRIL BIRTHDAYS

Katrina 4-5-2017

Jessica P 4-7-2013

Sarah 4-9-

Candy R   4-15-1980

Laney C 4-12-1998

Rudy 4-15-2007

Clint B 4-19-2022

Bernie L 4-25-2010

Yours in service,

Cheryl W

Dist 7 Elf Rep

Greetings New Mexico from District 8 out in 

the beautiful Four Corners area.

Our district group conscience meeting was 

held on the 11th of May at the First 

Presbyterian church on Dustin. 

Not much info to report except that all our 

area groups are going strong and spreading 

the message of experience, strength, and 

hope to all who need it. 

Participation at our local rehab facility is 

going well and a rotation among our groups 

has been running smoothly. 

Not much info to report except that all our 

area groups are going strong and spreading 

the message of experience, strength, and 

hope to all who need it. 

Participation at our local rehab facility is 

going well and a rotation among our groups 

has been running smoothly. 

Our local, Sisters in Sobriety, group will be 

hosting a talent show on June 24 at the First 

Presbyterian church on Dustin. The show 

begins at 5:00 pm with Frito pies being 

served for $5. So, bring your banjos, jokes, 

and vocal talents on stage and come be a part 

of some entertainment. 

Interested in service? A few district positions 

have recently become vacant. Current 

positions available are: Alternate DCM, 

Archives and Men/Women’s Jail reps. For 

more information on serving at the district 

level please contact the following email 

address: district8@nm-aa.org

Birthdays: 

We wish to recognize and congratulate all 

who are celebrating their annual sobriety 

dates.

Maggie D: June 8 – 17 years 

Billy: June 12 – 7 years

Becky K: June 1 – 8 years

With hugs & service, 

Errol L 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS DISTRICTS

Technology (Cont’d)                     District 2 District 8
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On June 10 our District will meet at the Mesa 

View United Methodist Church at 4701 

Montano Road NW. You can also attend on 

zoom (ID 856 4124 8972 Passcode 26125). All 

are welcome.

It is under consideration that there will be a pig 

roast at this year’s Annual Jemez Picnic. I will 

keep you posted. Archives is in the process of 

updating our District’s group histories. 

Treatment is working with Central Office to 

create greater coordination for carrying the 

message. Speaking of Central Office, Brian N. 

is the new Intergroup chair. Subcommittees are 

being developed as an effort to better deal with 

specific issues. Groups that contribute to 

Central Office will be published in Pass It On. 

Kerri K.’s workshop on How to Rotate Well 

gave us suggestions, encouragement, and a 

great handout. We recorded it and you can find 

it at nm-aa.org. We are making the finishing 

touches on our District Information Pamphlet 

(DIP). A lot of effort is going into preparing 

for the 33 Annual Traditions Conference. If 

you want to nominate a panelist for the 

Traditions Conference please contact Jerry, our 

DCM, district11@nm-aa.org. We are working 

toward inviting Eloy to present his Delegates 

report in August. Will let you know when I get 

the definite date. 

Things you will want to know: Two Languages 

One Heart is a bilingual meeting on Tuesdays 

and Thursdays, 6:00 p.m. Zoom ID 

7736214261 Passcode 1234; Westside Noon’s 

every Thursday Working With Others at 1:30 

on zoom; Isleta Group’s (1829 Isleta Blvd SW) 

Make It A Double Karaoke last Fridays 8:30-

10:00 p.m.; Area 46 State Convention Carlsbad 

June 2-4, Pecos River Convention Center; 

Service Forum July 29, 9:00-5:00 Shephard of 

the Valley; Area 46 Election Assembly August 

5-6, Sandia Preparatory School in 

Albuquerque; SWACPYAA Conference at 

Double Tree Hotel August 17-20; Newcomers 

Workshop September 16 at Nativity; 

Traditions Conference October 28.

In gratitude, Tylka
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